
CONSUMER AWARENESS IN JAYANTIDAS.COM AUGUST 2019 

The petitioner has filed a complaint to DGP Odisha regarding selling of CCTVs without original 

warranty card and manufacturing company’s authorization and some suggestion to regularize CCTV 

market vide speed post dated 24/6/2019 with copy to Director Enforcement, New Delhi and Collector 

Cuttack vide EO440713252IN, RO78079212IN and EO440713235IN 

The suggestions are- 

1) CCTV being a crime related matter needs to be under direct control of Odisha Police HQS 

2) Sale and purchase of CCTV needs to be regulated by Odisha Police HQS as it is done in case of 

arms and fireworks where life and property of Public are at stake 

3) Licensing of CCTV systems is a must 

4) Name/address/contact number of CCTV retail shops with authorization of parent company to 

be submitted to Odisha Police HQS 

5) The manufacturing as well as marketing company dealing in CCTV system need to be under 

surveillance of Police HQS and registered and Police HQS take permission to sell in Odisha 

market directly or through its agents 

6) As there a chance of smuggling because of inter-state trade and greed for GST evasion as well 

as chance of money laundering; there is a need for formation of STF 

7) Details of shopkeepers dealing with CCTV are to be provided in the website of Odisha Police 

HQS because it deals with security of life and property of public and Odisha Police also 

suggests for installation of CCTV in residential areas and they had a plan to install CCTV in 

sensitive areas as well as public roads 

8) Odisha Police HQS needs to be in touch with other state police HQS whose CCTV systems are 

sold in Odisha 

9) These are certain suggestions given to Odisha Police HQS to make people of Odisha more safe 

and secure under CCTV surveillance and Odisha Police. 

 

 


